AMITY TOWNSHIP PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD
AMITY TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL BUILDING
SEPTEMBER 7, 2010     7:00 PM

MEETING MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Harold Boyer, David Rathgeb, Joe Rusiewicz, Risa Marmontello, Jerry Kupp.  Also attending Township Manager, Chazz Lyon.
Chairman Harold Boyer called the meeting to order with the pledge to the flag at 7:00 PM.
MOTION to approve the minutes of the August 2010 meeting.  Motion made by David Rathgeb, second by Joe Rusiewicz.    Motion passed 4-0.

Leaf Creek Farm Review   Brian Boyer and Richard Alquist presented the development plans for Leaf Creek Farm.  It is a Planned Residential Development of 291 single and town homes proposed on the site of the former Schmale property.In lieu of recreation fees, the developer is   proposing approximately 11 acres of open space to be dedicated to the township, some of which is along the designated Leaf Creek Trail corridor.  The plan shows the trail moved closer to the stream. Other open space parcels shown on the plan would be managed by a homeowners’ association.  Adequate space for parking and a trailhead were discussed.  Board members felt that the township would not need the entire 11 acres and a combination of land and recreation fees should be considered.

TOWNSHIP MANAGER’S REPORT - Attached

HALLOWEEN PARADE- MOTION to approve Optimist’s Club Halloween Parade at Lake Drive Recreation Area on October 26, 2010.  Motion made by Joe Rusiewicz, second by David Rathgeb. Motion passed 5-0.

2011 Budget -   The supervisors have indicated that they want a balanced budget and no tax increases.  Any new capital expense would have to be justified. Mr. Lyon is still awaiting estimates for Lake Drive tennis courts. He will present a draft budget to the recreation board shortly.  Board members are welcome to attend the supervisors’ budget discussions.    Board members felt that it was important to let the supervisors know of the condition of recreation facilities, particularly the tennis courts at Lake Drive and basketball and tennis courts at Amity Community Park, even if money for capital improvements is not requested for 2011. 
Mr. Tucci wants a roll up window between the concession areas at Amity Community Park.  Board would like to discuss further with Mr. Tucci. Cabinets that had been donated were too big for the concession stand at Amity Community Park.
Discussion - Leaf Creek Farm
It is unclear if the land at Cider Mill Open Space would be adequate for parking for trail users. That area could be used for parking and trailhead if a stub street was created to access that area.    Width of trail was discussed along with the need for a buffer for private property.  Township may not control the entire stream area. 
MOTION to recommend that the township accepts only the minimum amount of acreage for the Leaf Creek Trail based on the minimum trail width recommended in the Leaf Creek Trail Feasibility Study, contingent upon adequate parking being viable at Cider Mill Open Space. Motion made by David Rathgeb, second by Joe Rusiewicz.  Motion passed 3-1, with Harold Boyer abstaining. 
The township is currently negotiating with Mr. Naylor to allow him access through Morlatton Village, in exchange for the restriction of being allowed only a single family residential use on his property. The Historic Preservation Trust is taking another approach.   

Arrangements have been made for the basketball program to take place at the Amity Intermediate Center from October 18th through March 14th of next year. Mr. Lyon will contact previous monitor. 

KOMPAN has arranged for the repair of the swing sets at Amity Community Park. The extra parts will cost less than $500. Mr. Lyon ordered that repair.
Township received $450.00 from DBYS towards the cost of the walkway at Hill Road. Stauffer and Marie Kutz donated $300.00 to the recreation department.  Thank you letters will be sent to both.
MONOCACY HILL 

Mrs. Marmontello mentioned that the township had received notification that we will be receiving a $10,000 grant from the Schuylkill Highlands for invasives work at Monocacy Hill.  Work on the project will start this fall with tree planting.  2010 fall hikes and activities have been planned. 
MOTION to approve Moonlight Hike by MHCA on November 21st. Motion made by David Rathgeb, second by Jerry Kupp.  Motion passed 5-0. 

The township will post hunting season signs at the entrances to Monocacy Hill Recreation Area before the start of hunting season on September 18th.  Risa Marmontello has proposed that a bench be placed with a plaque or engraving to honor the people who were involved in the original acquisition of Monocacy Hill Recreation Area.  She is still researching options and prices.  While they appreciate the thought, the Browers have declined the proposal to name a trail in their honor. 

RECREATION FEES - MOTION to recommend that the township accept recreation fees from the Brutto development plan in the amount of $3,750.00 and designate these fees to Amity Community Park. Motion made by Risa Marmontello, second by David Rathgeb.  Motion passed 5-0. 
LICENSE COMMITTEE – Mr. Lyon will try to schedule meeting.

BOARD CONCERNS- Jerry Kupp mentioned that Lake Drive Legion field is not in good shape.

Joe Rusiewicz asked if any group had applied to the township for permission to hold an alternative event for Halloween.  Mr. Lyon said they had not received a request so far this year.

 PUBLIC COMMENT – None 
MOTION made to adjourn meeting at 8:42 PM by Joe Rusiewicz, second by Jerry Kupp.  Motion passed 5-0.
                                                                                           Respectfully submitted,

                                                                                            Risa Marmontello, Secretary
